
Rotary Club of Auburn
President—Bart O’Brien
Treasurer—Bill Jansen
Secretary—Mark Smith

Immediate Past President—Mitch Hanna
President Elect—Jeff Patton

Website—www.auburncarotary.org

Board of Directors
Club Service—Valerie Harris     			    Community Service—Kahl Muscott
International Service—Don Whitaker  		  Vocational Service—Jarrod Anderson
Membership—Jeff Ambrosia  		  New Generations—Dave Horsey
RI President—Sakuji Tanaka  	 District Governor 5190—Sam ‘Woody’ Wilbanks

  TUESDAY, MAY 7, 2013    

THE ROTARY CLUB OF AUBURN BULLETIN

ROTARIANS AT WORK DAY, GOLD COUNTRY FAIR, SATURDAY APRIL 27

Jeff & Bridget Nancy & Joerg Wayne & Ron

Eliza, Becki, Cash, Kiara, & Bryan
The McGinnis family

Larry drilling Bob as Tom looks on Mary Jo, Kathleen, Valerie, Steve,
and Jarrod, the painters!

Fred Dave & Amy Bill & Bob

Linda & Rosanna Martin, Terry, Steve, & Bryan          Dennis & Betty



AUBURN ROTARY CLUB CASINO NIGHT
SATURDAY, MAY 11, 2013 AT CERONIX

BUFFET DINNER & MUSIC
6:30 P.M. COCKTAILS • GAMING BEGINS 7 P.M.
BENEFITTING POLIO-PLUS, HEART OF AFRICA, & SCHOLARSHIPS

Plus: Enjoy a personal Champagne Garden/Aviary Tour by Don Whitaker
Ceronix is located at: 13350 New Airport Road • Next to the Auburn Airport

If you haven’t sold your tickets - SELL THEM - or treat a lot of friends to 
an entertaining, fun evening & help raise money for three great causes!

This year we’re changing our trip benefit recipient from 
Rotary Wheel Chair Foundation to helping Rotary fund 
clean water for 3rd World Villages in dire need of a safe 

clean water source. Contaminated water is a huge contributor 
to the spread of diseases that cause life altering and crippling 
ailments.  Our assistance in funding safe fresh water will bring 
life’s most sustaining element, and help for better convenience 
and health, hopefully enriching many of their lives.
Bob Santin and Bridget Powers are hosting this event along with 
many local “Rafters” donating their time, experience, equipment, 
and personal expense to make this fun day happen. Thus 
we need your fairly firm commitment and $85 deposit when 
signing up to join us (We’re somewhat flexible for emergency 
cancellations). Children can also go but we should personally 
discuss their maturity level and age first. Friends, family, and 
non-Rotarians are welcome too.

AUBURN ROTARY “CLEAN WATER WORLD” BENEFIT RAFT TRIP

Contact Bob Santin: 530-637-4007 cell: 530-906-7524 
or Bridget Powers: 530-888-7976 cell: 916-835-4565

Mark Kathleen Bryan, Martin, & Steve

Brian, Kahl, Eliza, Becki & Kiara Jeff Ambrosia landscaping! Brian paints Kiara a mustache!

Natallia & Mark Bridget & Gary Pres. Bart & Vic



PROGRAM FOR TUESDAY, MAY 7, 2013
Roberto J. Ambroselli

Deputy Chief Ofice of Correctional Safety 

Roberto Ambroselli has over 25 years with the Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, having 
held numerous field and administrative positions in the Parole and Institutions divisions.  He is 

currently the Deputy Chief of the Office of Correctional Safety.  As the Deputy Chief he responsible for the 
management of the Department’s programs involving 
law enforcement, gang management, departmental 
security, the apprehension of adult and juvenile 
escapees and parolees at large and investigations 
involving inmates, wards and parolees.  He is directly 
responsible for prison gang management by overseeing 
the collection and gathering of intelligence regarding 
prison gangs, tracking systems, and assisting with 
creating policies and making recommendations 
on strategies for safer management of this unique 
population. 

Prior to his current assignment, he was the Director 
of the Division of Adult Parole Operations (DAPO), 
where he provided ongoing administration functions of 
DAPO headquarters and the four parole regions, which 
included approximately 4,200 employees and a budget 
of over $863 million dollars. 

Ambroselli was charged with issues such 
as Jessica’s Law, High Risk Sex Offenders, and 
establishing Global Position System units, ensuring 
compliance with lawsuits, and appearing before 
Legislative and Executive branches of the government 
on policy and budget issues.  He oversaw many 
programs that assist parolees’ successful reintegration 
into society, such as the Residential Multi Service 
Centers, Restitution Centers, Computer Literacy 
Learning Centers, Substance Abuse Treatment and 
Recovery, and the Parolee Employment Program.

A federal court ordered the state to reduce its 
prison population by more than 60% in 2009 after 
finding that overcrowde prison conditions are the 
primary cause of inmate health care so bad it is 
unconstitutional. The administration insists the 
problem has been solved by cutting the population to 
the bone - but approximately 9,500 inmates short of 
what the court wants. The judges are not convinced. 
They say if the state fails to reduce the population 
to the mandated level by the deadline (which was 
Thursday at midnight) “this system will permit 
defendants to nevertheless comply with the order 
through the release of low-risk prisoners” the judges 
stated. Mr. Ambroselli may have some thoughts for us!

LAST WEEK: THE HIGH SCHOOL MUSIC CONTEST

John Harmon Yuki Aramaki

Cameron Swick Evelyn Yee

Four very talented
high school students

played beautiful
classical music
at our annual
music contest. 

Some Pachelbel
Canon in D Major, 
some Chopin, and 
some Adagio for 

bassoon and piano
and you got yourself

a pretty good 
competition going.

We should have the 
results of the judges

this week?



HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Larry & Linda Dorety
April 28, 2001 - 12 years

Richard Hall & Dee Paull
April 15, 1989 - 24 years

CONGRATULATIONS!

FIRESIDE CHAT AT THE 
AMBROSIAS ON MAY 9, 2013  6 P.M.

Attendance is a requirement for all new 
members who have not attended one 
previously. Bring your spouse. Bring a
plate of hors d’oeuvre or drinks. Come 
prepared to learn all about the Rotary 

International and the Auburn 
Rotary Club

8776 Chili Hill Road, Newcastle, CA 95658
Phone: 530-885-0040

UPCOMING PROGRAMS
• May 7:   Valerie Harris: Roberto J. 			 
	      Ambroselli - Deputy Chief Office
	      of Correctional Safety
• May 14: Jarrod Anderson/Steve Wardwell
	     Student-Teacher Appreciation
	     AUESD
• June 4: Ernie Strobel
	     Julie Rodriguez: Special Olympics
	     Director of Sports
	
COMING EVENTS
•• Auburn Rotary Poker for Polio Casino Night at 	
	 Ceronix - May 11, 2013
• District Assembly at Atlantis Casino Reno
	 April 20 (see President-elect Jeff Patton)
• Fireside Chat for New Members
	 May 9, 2013 at Ambrosias 6 p.m. 
• Rotary District Conference at John Ascuaga’s
	 Nugget: May 16-19, 2013
• Demotion of President Bart O’Brien
	 Saturday, June 29, 2013
• Auburn Rotary Barbecue
	 Friday, September 20, 2013

Send information for publication in 
The Bulletin to: Don Yamasaki
Email: yamasaki@wildblue.net
Home phone: 916-663-1651
Cell phone: 916-203-9357
The Bulletin Photographers: 
Bob Dunstan & Leonard James
This week: Leonard James

LEONARD JAMES ANNOUNCES THE 
PUBLICATION OF HIS WIFE RAE’S BOOK

The Fallen Angels Book Club has only two 
requirements: the members must love books and 

have a white-collar criminal record. Hollis Morgan 
fits the bill. Left holding the bag in an insurance 
fraud scheme concocted by her now ex-husband, she 
served her time and is trying to rebuild her life. All 
she wants is for the court to pardon her conviction so 
she can return to law school. After one of her fellow 
members is murdered in a scenario straight out of 
a club selection, Hollis is once again the subject of 
police scrutiny. Refusing to get stuck with another 
bad rap, she sets out to investigate her fellow club 
members. Is one of them really blackmailing the 
others? As a second member dies in yet another 
book-inspired murder, Hollis realizes that time is 
running out. Everything rides on her finding the 
killer—not just her career aspirations. She must 
identify the killer before she herself becomes the 
next victim. Everyone is convinced she knows more 
than she lets on. But what is it, exactly, that is she 
supposed to know? The Fallen Angels Book Club 
is the first book in an exciting new mystery series 
featuring amateur sleuth Hollis Morgan.

The book is available now at Amazon.com and
Barnes & Noble book stores or on-line. 

R. Franklin James

ARE YOU A NEW FACE IN ROTARY?
Come to our District Conference 

and get involved!
At our Conference you will:

• Get a glimpse of the bigger picture of Rotary
• Have a great time with members of your club and 

others celebrating our year
• Network with Rotarians from other clubs and 

meet Rotary Leaders
• Discover more about the power of Rotary and 

how to make the most of your Rotary experience
• Be educated, entertained, energized and inspired 

about the potential of Rotary membership
• Enjoy soicializing at the fun themed receptions!
There is even a special one for all new members 

on Saturday evening!
REGISTER NOW AT: www.rotarydistrict5190.org

JOIN US MAY 16-19


